Notification to Abutters Under the Wetlands Protection Act And The Town of Chilmark Wetlands Protection Bylaw

Pursuant to the requirements of the Massachusetts Wetlands Protection Act (MGL Chapter 131, Section 40), and the Town of Chilmark Wetlands Protection Bylaws, you are hereby notified of the following:

Squibnocket Farm, Inc. has filed a Notice of Intent (NOI) with the Chilmark Conservation Commission seeking authorization for the construction of a replacement vehicular access from Squibnocket Road, past the site of the existing parking lot, to the private portion of Squibnocket Farm Road on the pond-side of Money Hill. The Project is consistent with the final recommendations that the special Town Committee on Squibnocket issued in December, 2014 and approved by Town Meeting vote on February 2, 2015. The consistency of the design with the Committee Recommendations was affirmed by unanimous vote of the Chilmark Board of Selectmen at its public meeting on December 15, 2015.

Information regarding the NOI may be obtained by calling the Chilmark Conservation Commission at 508-645-2114 between 7:30am to 4:30pm Monday through Thursday. The NOI may be viewed at the Chilmark Conservation Commission Office located at 401 Middle Road in Chilmark. You may also call Daniel Padien at 617-607-2985 on Monday through Friday between 9 AM and 5 PM with questions or to arrange to view the NOI.

Copies of the NOI may be obtained from the Chilmark Conservation Commission by calling the number above or by calling Daniel Padien at 617-607-2985.

The Chilmark Conservation Commission will hold a public hearing on the NOI. Notice of the public hearing (including the date, time and place) will be published in a local newspaper at least 5 business days before and posted in Town Hall at least 48 hours in advance. You may also call the Chilmark Conservation Commission (at the number identified above) to determine the date, time and place of the hearing.

Information on this NOI and the Wetlands Protection Act may also be obtained by calling the Southeast Regional Office of the Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection at 508-946-2700.